Town of Phillipsburg

Planning Board Meeting
675 Corliss Avenue

Minutes for Jan. 5, 2017 Reorganization of the board
Mr. Kent Corcoran called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm. Mr. Corcoran led the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. Mr. Corcoran read the Open Public Meeting Acts Statement. Those Present were: Mayor Ellis, Mr. Corcoran, and Jennifer McBride. Also in attendance were William Mandry, the Planning Board Attorney; Mr. Stan Schrek, Board Engineer; and Ms. Charee Carney, Recording Secretary.
OATH AND SWEARING IN OF NEW MEMBERS.
Mayor Ellis administered individually, the oath of allegiance and office to Rosanne Rohm, Darren Bodogh, David Morrisette, and lastly Keith Zwicker.  
REORGANIZATION OF 2017 PLANNING BOARD
Attorney Mandry then called nominations for Chairman of the Board. Mr. Zwicker made a motion to nominate Mr. Corcoran as Chairman. The motion was seconded by Mr. Morrisette. Motion carried unanimously. Mr. Morrisette made a motion to nominate Mr. Zwicker as Vice Chairman and Mayor Ellis seconded.  The motion carried unanimously. Ms. McBride nominated Mr. Morrisette as Secretary of the Board. Mr. Zwicker seconded. The Motion carried unanimously.
A motion was made by Chairman Corcoran to nominate Mr. William Mandry as the Planning Board attorney and seconded by Mr. Zwicker. The motion carried. A motion was made by Mr. Corcoran to nominate Stan Schrek from Van Cleef as the Planning Board Engineer and Mayor Ellis seconded. The motion carried.

A motion was made by Ms. McBride to accept the future dates as presented and seconded by Mr. Morrisette. The motion carried. A motion was made by Mr. Zwicker for the Express Times as the official newspaper and Ms. McBride seconded. The motion carried. A motion was made by Mr. Morrisette and seconded by Ms. McBride to appoint the Mayor, the chairman and the secretary as the finance committee.
Mayor Ellis motioned to adjourn and Mr. Zwicker seconded. The motion carried. 

Minutes for SPECIAL MEETING on Jan, 5, 2017

Mr. Kent Corcoran called the meeting to order at 7:20 pm. Chairman Corcoran read the Open Public Meeting Acts Statement. Those Present were: Mayor Ellis, Chairman Corcoran, David Morrisette, Keith Zwicker, Roseanne Rohm, Darren Bodogh and Jennifer McBride. Also in attendance were William Mandry, the Planning Board Attorney; Mr. Stan Schrek, Board Engineer; and Ms. Charee Carney, Recording Secretary.
OLD BUSINESS – RIVER VIEW CASE #06-006
Chairman Corcoran explained that there was not going to be a hearing or testimony for the case#06-006 but there will be a revote. He also explained that there will be time for public comment as well. 
Attorney Mandry explained the reason for the meeting and refreshed the new members, stating that the Class III member, Randy Piazza, was unable to attend the last planning board meeting in November. Council president, Todd Tersigni decided to substitute Councilman Piazza. Attorney Mandry disputed the change in members for the evening, but Council President Tersigni disagreed and decided to stay and vote anyway. The situation caused him to be a de facto officer in effect, did not have the authority to act. Council President Tersigni voted on four of the items and seconded on a motion. We had a majority vote so his vote was not necessary for the evening. In order to have a clean record, Attorney Mandry recommended that we revote. 
Attorney Mandry stated that there were four motions that were made; the first being a minor subdivision creating a nonconforming 4.1 acre lot that was decided to be given to the railroad. The property would not be beneficial to the applicant. 
Mayor Ellis asked to make a condition that was brought up at the last meeting. He wanted the building to resemble a canal era building so it blends in with the trail. Attorney Mandry stated that we cannot mandate the recommendation as a board. Mr. Schrek stated that a site plan would be submitted, with a plan when the building would be put up. Mayor Ellis stated that he would retract his statement. 

Attorney Mandry opened the meeting for public comment. Someone from the audience, who identified himself as Mark, stated that the meeting should be open to public comment before a decision is made, like council. Attorney Mandry stated that the public had extensive time at the November meeting to make comments and if anyone made a comment it should be about the reason for the meeting. Chairman Corcoran then opened the meeting for public comment.
Joe Minor from 392 South Main Street, asked if that particular tract was the tract that the applicant was giving to the town to extend the size of the Delaware River Park? Mayor Ellis stated that it was a completely different piece, it was not Green Acres.
Ms. McBride motioned for the minor subdivision of the property and Mayor Ellis seconded. The motion carried from the members that attended the prior meeting in November, Mayor Ellis, Chairman Corcoran, Mr. Morrisette, Mr. Zwicker, and Ms. McBride. 
The newly divided 4.1 lot does not meet the 20 acre minimum under the redevelopment ordinance. So a vote is required for the C-2 bulk variance to allow a 4.1 acre lot to exist. Mr. Zwicker motioned for the bulk variance and Ms. McBride seconded. The motion carried; Mayor Ellis, Chairman Corcoran, Mr. Morrisette, Mr. Zwicker, and Ms. Bride. 
Attorney Mandry stated that the next vote would be regarding the R.S.I.S. standards, request for a bulk variance and a waiver. There was a 25 foot setback on the principle roadway and they wanted a 24.5 feet setback (variance) and eliminate a sidewalk along drive E (de minis waiver). 
Attorney Mandry opened the meeting to the public for comment.  No comments from the public.
Mr. Morrisette motioned to accept the bulk variance for the 24.5 foot setback and Ms. McBride seconded. The motion carried; Mayor Ellis, Chairman Corcoran, Mr. Morrisette, Mr. Zwicker, and Ms. Bride. 
Mr. Zwicker motioned to accept the de minis waiver, to eliminate the sidewalk along drive E and Ms. McBride seconded. The motion carried; Mayor Ellis, Chairman Corcoran, Mr. Morrisette, Mr. Zwicker, and Ms. Bride. 

The final motion is for the site plan approval with conditions contained on the review letter from Mr. Shrek, Van Cleef. 
The meeting was opened to the public for comment. No comments were made by the public.

Mayor Ellis motioned to accept the site plan and Ms. McBride seconded. The motion carried; Mayor Ellis, Chairman Corcoran, Mr. Morrisette, Mr. Zwicker, and Ms. Bride. 

Chairman Corcoran stated that there was an escrow deficiency, as discussed with Mayor Ellis, which will be taken care of in a few days to pay the professionals. Mayor Ellis instructed Ms. Carney to tell him when the payment was made. 

Mr. Zwicker thanked the professionals for excellent housekeeping and keeping the integrity of the board.  

Chairman Corcoran welcomed the new members to the board and informed them of the class that is necessary. There is a class in Voorhees and maybe they can all go together. Mr. Zwicker asked if it is necessary for him to go to the class again. 
Chairman Corcoran informed the board that Phillipsburg is not a member of the NJ Planning Officials Organization. It allows this board to ask planning and land use questions and it costs about $350.00. It reduces the cost of the classes by about $50.00 per person. Mr. Schrek stated that it also allows bulk materials at a discounted rate and would benefit everyone. Mayor Ellis stated that he would follow up with it and he’ll ask Sherry Corcoran to get that over to Mr. Merlo, CFO.
Mayor Ellis shared with the board updates about the trail. He spotted a hundred people on the historic trail. He thought it was inspiring of how people were utilizing the new hiking trail. The Phase I ribbon cutting will be on January 20 at 11:00 a.m. and the board recommended that we share the cutting with the public. He also shared information about the interpretative exhibits along the trail, specifically about Captain Campbell. 
Mayor Ellis wanted the board’s input on possibly having a planning board for children, which allows them to run the meeting and work on projects. Ms. McBride stated that he could try and engage the high school aged students and the boy scouts. The board thought that it would be a positive impact. 
Mr. Schrek suggested they involve them on a work session or on the Highlands and stated that he could have Angela look into it. Mayor Ellis stated that he could display the watershed models and how they could use them for a demonstration for the public, have a speaker, etc. Mayor Ellis asked Attorney Mandry and Mr. Schrek if they have to go through council and it was stated that it could be either, they could just work here with us. 
Chairman Corcoran stated that maybe they could meet an hour before the planning board meeting. Mr. Morrisette suggested that the public ask the juvenile board questions so they can learn how to respond and to learn what actually happens to the town. The public had positive comments about the child planning board.
Mr. Schrek stated that Angela researched the swine topic discussed at the last meeting and put together a draft ordinance and gave it to the town attorney. He asked if he should send it to the board for a review. Mayor Ellis stated, sure, we’ll get it done before it becomes a problem. 
Joe Minor, 392 South Main Street, stated that he read the minutes from the last meeting and he was very pleased, compliments to, and he pointed at Ms. Carney. He stated that the public is working very hard to make the town council to make better records. He stated that yours is an example of good records. The Planning Board clapped. The board was pleased to hear positive comments from the public. 
Ms. McBride motioned to adjourn and Mayor Ellis seconded. The motion carried. 
There being no further business before the Board this evening, the meeting was adjourned at 8:50p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Charee Carney

Recording Secretary
